ENGLISH MARTYRS’ CATHOLIC SCHOOL

The English Faculty

Staffing

The Faculty consists of 8 full-time teachers, including Head and Assistant Head of Faculty. We work hard to support each other, to create innovative schemes of work and to improve our own practice. We are a reflective team, constantly reviewing our methodology through classroom observations and Faculty meetings focused on teaching and learning. One member of staff is responsible for improving whole school literacy and we have a dedicated ‘intervention’ teacher working one-to-one.
Accommodation

Our main base is a pleasant suite of 7 rooms comprising the first floor in the recently built St Mary’s building. We are adjacent to the Library, an impressive double-height space with mezzanine gallery. All rooms have interactive whiteboards and Wi-Fi with one being a dedicated IT space which classes share on a rotation basis. Each classroom contains a substantial collection of books and home-produced resources for a designated Year Group.

Achievement and Progress
The Faculty is held in high regard by staff, students and parents, because of its ethos and its tradition of securing good examination results in all key stages. At GCSE all students are entered for the English Language and English Literature examinations offered by OCR. English is a popular option with post-16 students who undertake OCR’s English Literature course at AS and A Level.
Curriculum
The Faculty has a reputation for being creative, focused and well led. Schemes of work are clearly structured, providing the essential ‘blocks’ that free reflective practitioners to teach. Faculty meetings are carefully planned to facilitate the development of good teaching, to promote stimulating ways of involving students in their own learning and to ensure that marking standards are consistent. Within the classroom, a balance of speaking and listening, reading and writing activities that promote progression is maintained. We seek ways to ensure that youngsters become independent thinkers and collaborative, self-motivated learners.

On-going Development
The Faculty is continuously striving to improve by working together on areas identified in curriculum reviews. Traditionally successful at raising the performance of our weakest students, this year we have focused on our most able candidates and anticipate achieving 20% A*/A in English Language this summer. Having enabled many students to encounter a wide range of live theatre, we continue to broaden the cultural experiences of city youngsters. This involves such activities as workshops at the RSC and Shakespeare’s Birthplace, debating and public speaking competitions, and visits from the Young Shakespeare Company. In addition, we encourage many students to enter writing competitions and are delighted by the high numbers who have their work published.

